
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                   FEBRUARY 05, 2018
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, February 05, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Reed, Majors, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Haynes
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jody Soileau and Frank Albrecht with Slemco and Ken Marks with the St. Landry Parish Government.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF JANUARY 08, 2018: 
MOTION:
 REED


   SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the JANUARY 08, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 SOILEAU

 SECOND:
VIDRINE

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Ken Vidrine to approve and accept the JANUARY 22, 2018 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
BATISTE

SECOND:
 REED
A motion was made by Senic Batiste and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the JANUARY 29, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
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Before beginning other business, Lynn asked that the Board say a special prayer for Gary Lagrange, Executive Director of the Ports Association, who is battling some health issues.
OTHER BUSINESS:

DOTD:


Lynn met with DOTD at the monthly PAL Meeting this past week and requested permission to move forward with the application for a new warehouse Delek is interested in building and leasing from the Port. The application would possibly be submitted in July.

PAL GRANT:


The Ports Association is working on a program called Port Security. There will be grants available for things such as cameras, security systems, and real time videos. 
MOTION:
SOILEAU


SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Senic Batiste authorizing Lynn to obtain information on the grants being offered by PAL on their Port Security Program. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

PAL CONFERENCE:



MOTION:
SOILEAU


SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Senic Batiste making it mandatory that all Commissioners attending the PAL Conference attend the workshops to accumulate credits to obtain their professional Port classifications. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

ST. BERNARD PORT:


The Louisiana Supreme Court last week rendered a decision in favor of the Port of St. Bernard that they do have expropriation authority under the terms of the Violet Dock Port.
RESUBDIVISION PLAT:


Port Attorney Jacque Pucheu had with him the documents for President Mike Thibodeaux to sign on the resubdivision plat of the MRT Property. The Board had authorized  
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President Thibodeaux to sign these documents on their behalf at their December 5th Regular Monthly Meeting.

HUNTING LEASE:


The hunting lease expiring on March 31st will be advertised for bids and a new lease in place by April 1st. The new lease will be a fixed annual rent for 3 years.
CABOT LEASE:


Lynn and Jacque, along with President Mike Thibodeaux, met with John Vidrine with Cabot to start to renegotiate their lease.



MOTION:
MAJORS


SECOND:
REED


A motion was made by Mark Majors and seconded by Monita Reed that the following negotiation be offered to Cabot on their new lease:


A 25 year lease with (4) 5year options.



On the acreage: 1st 5 years - $2000.00 per acre





   2nd 5 years - $2500.00 per acre





   Yearly CPI Adjustment at the 10 year mark



On the monthly thruput: 1st 5years - .02 per barrel






    2nd 5 years - .03 per barrel






    Yearly CPI Adjustment at the 10 year mark


All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

MISSISIPPI RIVER:


All Commissioners present were given a copy of an article on the possibility of the Mississippi River changing course. Commissioner Majors reported that the topic came up at the NWC in St. Louis. It should also serve as a reminder where we are and optimize the potentials of the Port and how important it is to have the commercial site certifications on all Port property.


MOTION:
MAJORS


SECOND:
CARTER


A motion was made by Mark Majors and seconded by Cheryl Carter authorizing Lynn to begin the process of doing commercial site certifications on the two properties north and 
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south of the Port. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
The next meeting date was scheduled for March 12, 2018. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.
____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
